
February 4, 20201 
Re: HB1323 
 
This is my written testimony for HB1323.  We are now going on nearly a year of this idea that 
has been pushed on the citizens of North Dakota, to wear a mask.  It started out as a suggestion 
and has now moved into a mandatory idea. I have watched Mayors/City Councils, School 
Boards/Superintendents, and many businesses, etc., pushing these mandates on us, the citizens 
of North Dakota. This all started from the top down to the local to put the fear in people to 
think this virus is more deadly than cancer, heart disease, diabetes, and other diseases.  
 
Enough is enough, no more masks and mandates and taking away our Freedom to choose 
whether or not we want to put a mask on! I want to breathe clean, fresh air with no 
restrictions! There are a lot of people coming forward who are now having problems with their 
lungs and face acne just to mention a few things.  Also, there were people who were pro mask 
wearers who still got Covid-19. 
 
YES to HB1323!!! NO MORE MANDATING MASKS! 
 
Thank You, 
Rosemary Ames 
Citizen of ND 


